Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
August 25, 2014
     Memorial Hall 7:00 pm

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Robert Manners and Joe Judd.

Media Present: None

Acceptance of Minutes: Joe put forward the motion to accept minutes as read for August 11, 2014, Bob seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous.

Noteworthy News: John noted a training FRCOG will hold Aug. 28 & 29 for people newly elected select board members in Franklin County towns.

Department Liaison Reports: 
Police: Joe passed on a warning from the police chief regarding a strong uptick in scam phone calls, often targeting the elderly.  The callers often state they are family members or friends of family members in dire need of financial help or they are from the IRS.  Residents are warned to hang up on such callers and report them to the police department.

Town Hall John noted that town treasurer Bob Taylor would be retiring as of August 27, 2014.
Pratt Building: Roof replacement.  Bob relayed outcome of conversations with the architect for the Pratt Building renovations which have now shown that work could begin on the roof and the rest of the work could be done in “layers” as funds come in.  Bob said it is now possible the roof may be replaced by as soon as next summer.

Highway Department: John floated the idea to have highway dept. staff involved with the interview process for a new staff member.  Bob and Joe expressed discomfort with the idea noting issues with confidentiality and appropriateness.  John asked the board to think about the idea, which he felt would enhance team building.  He requested final input given to him by Aug. 28, the day before the five interviews are slated to take place.

Appointments:

7:15 p.m.  Food Pantry Discussion - Selectmen met with Sara Cummings from the Community Action, Emily Crehan,  Cowell Gym Director, and  Norman Beebe of the recreation committee to continue the discussion regarding DPH recommendations for Cowell Gym to accommodate the food pantry’s move to that site.  The Board is in the process of obtaining and reviewing proposals for site work.  Joe made a motion to approve moving forward with leasing the site to Community Action for use as a food pantry with the formulation of a construction plan to have the site work completed by October 2014.  Bob seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

7:30 p.m. Bridge Street Tree Discussion - Selectmen met with the Ad Hoc Tree Committee represented by James Richardson, tree warden, Brock Cutting, and Kevin Parsons.  Following a discussion of a plan for tree removal, sidewalk changes, and plantings for Bridge St. this fall selectmen unanimously approved moving forward and offered strong support for the committee’s proposal.  Trees that will be planted were selected with size, foliage, and fruiting in mind.  The committee will notify business owners of work being done a week in advance.  Attention will be given to appropriate pavers being used to allow for both accessibility and the health of the new plantings.  Depending on how the tree committee’s work goes in the fall John said they would revisit further plans for the spring.

James noted that funding would have to be looked at stating he has $5,000 in an account for the project currently and will be looking to use some Chapter 90 funds for sidewalk replacement.

Old Business: 

Memorial Hall Roof Replacement: Bob relayed that the work would take seven to ten days.  The bid specifications require that the Town provide space for a crane and dumpster in parking spaces east of Memorial Hall’s front entrance Jersey barriers would need to be erected for traffic flow and an officer would be needed for traffic detail.  John said he would prefer the two parking slots allotted for police be used and to work to avoid using spaces in front of businesses.  Bob would like to schedule the work after the foliage season so not to affect businesses.  How the detail officer will be paid will be determined following a discussion with the police chief.

New Business:

Phred DeVecca RE: GSFABA Use of Memorial Hall Theater - Selectmen unanimously approved a request by Phred DeVecca for the use of Memorial Hall March 26 & 27, 2015 for a conference.

Conservation Commission RE: Part-time Clerical Position – Conservation Commission members will interview three finalists on September 9th before presenting their final recommendation to the Selectboard.

Highway Laborer Position – John and Highway Superintendent, Mark Shippee will conduct preliminary interviews on Friday.

Revised Employee Time Sheet for Highway Personnel - Selectmen unanimously approved changes to an employee time sheet for Highway Dept. personnel.  The revisions will make it easier to track overtime.
Senior Center “On-Call” Chair Van Driver Position – Acting on a recommendation of the Senior Center Director, Cathy Buntin; Joe presented a motion to approve the job description as presented for the “on-call” van driver position.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Tax Title Discussion - John announced the town is about to take possession of 12 properties assessed at approximately $1.4 million for back taxes.  Selectmen will discuss in future meetings regarding how, if, and which properties will be sold.

Buckland Public Library RE: Fundraiser Boot Drive Request – Following a brief discussion, Joe presented a motion to approve the August 30th Boot Drive request pending the Police Chief’s review and approval. Bob seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence:

Mass DOT RE: Resurfacing the Iron Bridge - Selectmen received a letter from Mass DOT stating they have noted material used for bonding the undersurface of the Iron Bridge is loosening.  They currently do not have the right materials to repair the problem but will perform resurfacing work once the materials are obtained.

Senior Center RE: Proposed Relocation to Elementary School - Selectmen received a letter from the Senior Center Board of Directors stating they do not wish to be involved in any effort to move the center to any of the local elementary schools.  Joe discussed the overarching problem regarding greater usage of municipal buildings as well as the number of elementary schools (6) per capita West County has.

MTRSD RE: Chapter 71 Transportation Funds - Selectmen received a letter from Robert Aeschback, School Committee Chair of the Mohawk Regional School District regarding a request from the board to return any excess Chapter 71 money received for transportation.  Aeschback stated that should the District actually receive the excess Chapter 71 funds, their Committee will consider the town’s request.

Public Comment: None.

Adjournment: John presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:02 p.m.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
